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CONGRATULATIONS

Phoro by Donna Coulrer

Mike Boughton was the honoured recipient of the Milton Citizen of the
Year Award for 2000. Boughton received-his certificate from Milton

Mayor Gord Krantz.
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A GOOD FOUNDATION

The footings, courtesy of Nolan Construction, were poured on May 10 for
the first Rockwood Habitat for Humanity build, with cement donated by
Lefarge. The first floor will be built between June 11 to 16. For three weeks

beginning July 2, the rest of the house will be built.

Gilbert MacIntyre and Son
Funeral Home and Chapel
Family Memorial Area and Memorial Trail
Rockwood Conservation Area

- 2ND ANNUAL
MEMORIAL SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE
will be held at

Rockwood Conservation Area,
Rockwood, Ontario

Sunday, June 3, 2001 at 2:30 p.m.
The Rev. Dennis Noon officiating

In May of 1999, the Gilbert MacIntyre and Son Funeral
Home and Chapel, together with The Grand River
Foundation, formally launched our Family Memorial Area
and Memorial Trail program within the Rockwood
Conservation Area. Through a long term agreement with
The Grand River Foundation, the Gilbert MacIntyre and
Son Funeral Home & Chapel will directly contribute $50
on behalf of every funeral conducted. Each contribution is
a Memorial Footstep along the pathway to creation of the
Rockwood Memorial Trail. A permanent record of these
donations, and the people they commemorate is kept in
memorial books at the Guelph and Rockwood Chapels of
Gilbert MacIntyre and Son Funeral Home.

TO REGISTER YOUR ATTENDANCE CALL THE
FUNERAL HOME BY FRIDAY, JUNE 1, 2001

(519) 822-4731

pt u L o LR e e e L R L s
S R e S R e

3

Kin.

BIRTHDAY WISHES

Happy 75th birthday on June 11 to
Charlie Hughes of Milburough

Line, Campbellville!

Compass Classifieds

LOOKING FOR PERSON with leadership skills. Willing to speak in front of
small groups. Must have own transportation. Call 1-877-332-2420 or

email resume to darmrylc@ican.net.

LANDSCAPER & INVENTORY MAINTENANCE Halton County Radial
Railway, 13629 Guelph Line. Please send resume to: PO. Box 578,
Milton, ON L9T 5A2 or Fax: 519-856-1399 e-mail: streefcar@hcry.org

A foundation for commmunity work

Habitat for Humanity is an inde-

pendent, non-profit Christian
housing program dedicated to the
elimination of poverty and sub-
standard housing by building
affordable homes in partnership
with families in need. Homeowners
contribute 500 hours of “sweat
equity” to the construction of their
own homes, and usually to other
“builds,” and then repay a long
term  interest-free  mortgage.
Mortgage costs are kept low by the
use of volunteer labour and dona-
tions of money and materials.
Habitat for Humanity was
founded in the US in 1976 by
Linda and Millard Fuller. More
than 100,000 homes in at least 68
countries have been built around
the world. Habitat for Humanity
Canada was founded in 1985, and
has built more than 400 homes
from coast to coast. It has at present
48 affiliate offices and campus
chapters in all ten provinces, help-
ing to eliminate poverty housing.
Former US President Jimmy
Carter and his wife Rosalyn have
been involved since 1984. They vol-
unteer at a Jimmy Carter Work
Project “blitz” build each year. In
1993, he visited Winnipeg and
challenged former Governor
General the Rt. Hon. Edward
Schreyer and his wife Lily to
become involved and promote a

build, which they have done each

succeeding year.

BIRTH
MACLEOD: Jenna and Connel

are very happy to announce the

birth of their baby brother Calder
James born on April 14, 2001 at
Guelph General Hospital, weigh-

ing 11 lbs. 8 oz. Proud parents are
Norman and Marny (Croll) o
RR#2 Holstein, ON. Another
grandson for Jim and Carol Cross
of RR#2 Holstein and Mervyn and
Edna MacLeod of RR#1 Acton.

J.S. JONES & SON

~ FUNERAL HOME LIMITED ~

905-877-3631

www haltonhills.com/j.s.jones

by Betty I:}rﬂwnridge

Two local volunteers are Jean
and Owen Jones of the Sixth Line,
Halton Hills. Jean was minister of
the Hornby Pastoral Charge before
her retirement. They have volun-
teered in Regina, Halifax, and loca-
tions in Florida. They plan to go to
Winnipeg this summer to a build.
In Fort Myers, Jean and Owen were
applying vinyl siding, and can now
side a house. A volunteer who
becomes good at a job can then
help train other volunteers, as Jean
and Owen do.

Habitat  for Humanity
Wellington County has acquired
two building lots in the town of
Rockwood. Their intention is to
build two semi-detached houses on
the lots. The first is to be built this
summer from July 2 and continues
for three weeks. Excavating has
already been done. Local churches
have donated funds. Local contrac-
tors, building supply businesses,
plumbing services and many more
have agreed to donate materials and
time. It is hoped that the second

house can be built in 2002 in part-
nership with Campus Chapters at
the University of Guelph and Sir
Wilfrid Laurier University. This
will be the first student build of its
kind in Canada. |

A benefit concert will be held
in Rockwood United Church on
Friday, June 15 at 7:30 p.m. Rev.
Glen Soderholm from Nassagaweya
will be featured. Advance tickets
($15 adults, $8 children) can be
purchased from Deb Quaile at 519-
856-2386, or get them at the door.

For further information on
“the build,” the Board of Directors
includes: Chairperson Sue Ricketts
(day) 518-822-8720 ext. 211,
(evening) 519-8214287; Construc-
tion Planning and Material
Donations Chairperson Rodney
Bell, 519-856-4949; Volunteer
Coordinating Committee
Chairperson Ana Maria Bell 519-
856-4949;Fundraising Chairperson
Fiore Guido 519-763-4636.
You can also visit the Website dt

www.habitatwellington.on.ca

"HERITAGE TEA FOR HERITAGE QUILT

by Glenda Benton

In 1945 the Limehouse Women's
Instrtute purchased the Methodist
Church in Limehouse and dedicat-
ed it as the Limehouse Memorial
Hall in memory of the men and
women who served in the wars. A
community canvas was conducted
to help pay for the hall. In the same
year the Women’s Institute made
this quilt, embroidering the names
of those who donated and their
families. The large star in the mid-
dle has the names of the women
who held office in the Institute
from 1922 to 1945. This quilt was
returned to the hall this January by
Olive Ellerby, whose mother-in-law
was president in 1945. The
Institute has framed it and are hav-
ing a Heritage Tea on June 24

OUR FAMILY SERVING YOUR FAMILY SINCE 1945

* Personalized Service
* Chapel Facilities
* Off Street Parking

* Pre-Arrangement Counselling

* Cremation Information

“THE TRAFALGAR ROOM”
Post Funeral Reception Area

11582 TRAFALGAR RD. N. OF MAPLE AVE.

HALTON HILLS, GEORGETOWN

from 2 to 4 pfn to unveil it. An
effort is being made to contact as
many families as possible who
donated at that time. All are wel-

come!

Above, top, detail of the middle

star. Below, the entire Limehouse
Heritage Quilt.  Submitted photos
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